City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 08/12/25 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 25-0737

LOG NAME: 80ANDERSON, LAKEPOINTE AND SENDERA RANCH PARK IMPROVEMENTS

SUBJECT

(CD 7 and CD 10) Authorize Execution of a Standard Engineering Agreement with Westwood Professional Services, Inc. in an Amount Up
to $223,500.00 for Design Services for Park Improvements at Anderson Park, Lakepointe Park, and Sendera Ranch Park
RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize execution of a Standard Engineering Agreement with Westwood Professional Services, Inc. in
an amount up to $223,500.00 for design services associated with park improvements at Anderson Park, Lakepointe Park and Sendera Ranch
Park (City Project Number 105866).

DISCUSSION:

This Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) is to authorize an Engineering Agreement with Westwood Professional Services, Inc., in

an amount up to $223,500.00, for design services associated with park improvements at three parks: Anderson Park, Lakepointe Park and
Sendera Ranch Park. Project scope includes site analysis and applicable surveys, public meetings, and preliminary design documents. Park
improvements may consist of, but are not limited to, playgrounds, picnic shelters, site furnishings, walking trails, security lighting, tree planting, and
supporting infrastructure and equipment.

Funding is budgeted in the PARD Dedication Fees Fund for the FY25 Anderson, Lakepointe, Sendera Ranch project, as appropriated.

Anderson Park and Lakepointe Park are located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 7. Sendera Ranch Park is located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 10.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that funds are available in the current capital budget, as previously appropriated, in the PARD Dedication Fees
Fund for the FY25 Anderson, Lakepoint, Send project to support the approval of the above recommendation and execution of the agreement. Prior
to any expenditure being incurred, the Park & Recreation Department has the responsibility to validate the availability of funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: Dana Burghdoff 8018

Originating Business Unit Head: Dave Lewis 5717

Additional Information Contact: Joel McElhany 5745



